
       March 2022
        We have a great report to share with 
you. Just as the Bible affirms, the gospel “is the power of 
God unto salvation to every one that believeth.” The truths 
of Jesus Christ’s divine person, work in redeeming lost 
souls, and everlasting life He alone provides are certain. It 
is recorded for eternity  in His word and there is no reason 
to shy away  from the confidence, assurance, and lively 
hope that  belongs to every  believer. Our lives shall forever 
be changed because our crucified Saviour is risen and 
alive! 

Pastor Jack has been away  for the last two months, 
finishing a new home for his elderly mother. The weight of 
ministry shifts while he is gone, and God has been at 
work. We have had people get  saved five weeks in a row! 
Rarely do we see such regularity  in responses to 
witnessing and gospel preaching. We have seen handfuls 
of new visitors at each service. Let me identify  what has 
made a difference.

A young lady, Philipa, responded after a Sunday service 
with an evident desire to be saved. We ask a rotating list of 
church ladies to sit in with us to provide comfort and 
clarity to Kamea women on the brink of belief. This also 
gives our members more experience in presenting the 
gospel. This particular day  Merima joined us, and I knew 
the two ladies were distant relatives. While I questioned 
this new visitor she surprisingly answered all of my 
Biblical questions correctly. After inquiring about her 
Bible knowledge, Philipa responded with, “Merima has 
talked to me many  times at my house. I need to be saved.” 
As a missionary, the only thing that beats a person calling 
on the Lord for salvation, is seeing our brethren active in 
winning people to the Lord. What great rewards await both 
Philipa and Merima in glory.

One man has been a long time attender, but realized he had 
never been saved himself. Since receiving the Lord, he has 
brought numerous visitors to church so they too can hear 
the gospel. Those men had never shown an interest  in 
darkening the doorstep  of church. Here is a new believer 
enlisting in the work Jesus has summoned us all to; 
proving one can reach many others.

Our youngest  daughter, Hannah, has been sensitive to her 
sin and need for salvation. Her hand goes up during every 
invitation. After much discussion, Hannah called on Jesus 
Christ  to save her. The long prayers of these two parents 
have been answered! We also baptized eleven people, 
including our second daughter Melody!

It is my  joy to minister along with Cherith while assisting 
couples with their issues and seeing young families 
following God’s direction. Cherith led a ladies’ meeting 
which saw a great response. Our new Men’s Meeting has 
been a source of encouragement each week as we look to 
what scripture reveals of godly  manliness. We all look 
forward to our times of fellowship. 

The tickets for furlough have been purchased and we are 
planning our return in May. We hope to attend to some 
medical needs while in the States; including Cherith’s 
lower back pain and my heart. Please contact us if you 
would you like us to visit your church. We will stay 
primarily on the East coast.

Our family  is continually grateful for your part in aiding 
us in reaching souls for Christ. Those of you who pray, 
give and stand for the faith are an encouragement to us to 
keep pressing forward.

In His Service,

Jason, Cherith, Grace, Melody, Hannah and Josiah 


